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1014 Bulletin

Please Post

Subject:
Desert Staffing Meeting
July 13, 2005

To:

All 1014 Members

From:

The 1014 Executive Board

Dear 1014 Members:

At the end of last month 1014 Board members met with Department staff to discuss many of the staffing challenges in the desert.  Everyone seems to be in agreement that additional permanent post positions are needed in the high desert area, and 1014 and the Department are continuing to discuss that issue.  However, every year the desert resources are stretched thin from their normal vacancies, personnel off for vacations, and augmented staffing.  The following is a summary of the items and positions we discussed.

Recalls (1):
The Department and 1014 agree that whenever possible Recalls for augmented 

staffing will continue to take place three days in advance of the augmented staffing day.

The Department and 1014 agree that if augmented staffing for a particular day is later cancelled, a member will have the option of working the assignment and, if he was Recalled, keeping the Recall.

Recalls (2):
The Department and 1014 affirmed the policy that if a member is Recalled but 

can then find someone to work in his place, that Recalled member shall be released and exempt for Recall for that 24-hour period.  Neither the member originally Recalled nor his replacement shall receive credit for a Recall.

Staffing:
There are a number of personnel in the desert areas who have received successful bids to move to other areas.  The Department is exercising its authority to freeze those personnel for up to six months to help address the desert staffing.  Mutuals will be allowed because they do not create vacancies.


The Department will continue to exercise its authority to send new paramedics and 1st-year firefighters to the desert area to help meet staffing needs.

-- over --

Paid Call:
The Department and 1014 agree that paid call personnel in the desert area are not the solution to the problems in that area and are never to be considered as replacements for LA County Firefighters or as Department “augmented staffing.”

Patrols:
The Department and 1014 agree that when a 3-man engine company moves one of its members to a Patrol, that Patrol shall not be entered into the CAD as an additional resource unit but instead will be “joined at the hip” with that engine and fire captain.


For those Patrols manned during augmented staffing, care will be given not to detail off a Patrol during the critical afternoon hours.

Again, we are all in general agreement that additional permanent staffing in the desert area is 

the optimal solution, but how we get there is the subject for ongoing discussion.  1014 is 

continuing to monitor the desert operations and working with the Department to reach additional 
remedies.

The 1014 Executive Board
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